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The Community Fora were parallel topical sessions led by the international research organizations. They provided an opportunity for participants to debate in more detail, identify common plans or a common strategy to move forward, and to contribute to the conference outcome.
The discussion started with a short review of the critical observing elements required to develop an integrated observing strategy to address the linked biogeochemical challenges of “Warming up, Rising high, Turning sour, Losing breath”: (1) Repeat Hydrography, (2) Surface Observations, (3) Argo Biogeochemistry, (4) Sensor Development, and (5) Model-data integration. Thereafter, most of these elements were discussed in turn (although not in the same order). 

1) Repeat Hydrography: Generally viewed as a very critical element.

2) Surface Observations: Discussion focused on relative role of basin-scale measurements via VOS/RV versus time-series sites. Also role of time-series sites to better link repeat hydrography and surface observations was highlighted.

3) Argo Biogeochemistry: Strongly supported as the next major development step. There was discussion on sensors and other platforms, especially animal based. 

4) Sensor Development: Clearly recognized as key to the way forward, especially for carbon related parameters. See Warnemünde workshop on sensors and ALPS workshop in La Jolla. Also suggested were the development of ultra-cheap (one-way) sensors that could be mounted on XBTs. 

5) Model-data integration: Short discussion regarding the strong data limitations which have precluded major development efforts. With the possible advent of Argo-BGC and other new technology/platforms, major development can be expected. Better data management systems will be required. For BGC outside of repeat hydrography, there exists little homogeneity and standards (for QC, etc).

The discussion of prioritization could only be touched upon. The challenges laid out at the beginning were generally shared, but no attempt at prioritizing them was made. Substantial time was devoted to the discussion of the complementarity of the various observing elements, and what this means for the design of the overall observing system. For example, it has been shown that observations of sea-surface height and in-situ oxygen substantially aid in the interpretation of decadal time-scale changes in ocean interior carbon, relaxing the temporal and spatial scales at which inorganic carbon needs to be sampled in order to arrive at a decadal inventory change. The consensus was that ancillary observations can and should be used for interpolating data, but not for extrapolating them.

Regarding observing system design, it was recognized that the CWP for the surface ocean and interior ocean (hydrography) have spent considerable effort in justifying their sampling design, while no such effort has been made for biogeochemical observations on Argo. This needs to be remedied.

The last item discussed was the global versus regional perspective of ocean biogeochemical observations. On the one hand, it was recognized that observations need to be taken at the global scale for addressing some of the global needs. On the other hand, many impacts occur at the regional level, so that regional enhancement of the observing system are often required, especially in some vulnerable coastal regions.












